Town of Scituate
Historical Commission
Meeting Minutes – July 20, 2017

[bookmark: _GoBack]1. Welcome and Call to Order 

Chairman Doug Smith called to order a regular meeting of the Scituate Historical Commission at 7:08 pm on July 20, 2017 at the GAR Hall. 

The following members attended the meeting: Doug Smith, Stephen Litchfield, Aubrey Burke, and Mike Cuneo.  Arthur Beale and Karen Desler had excused absences.  Mr. Lyle Nyberg also attended the meeting.   

2. Meeting Minutes

The minutes of the June 15, 2017 meeting were reviewed and approved.

3. Demolition Permits

Doug Smith shared an email that was submitted by Mr. Robert Morrissey concerning his demolition permit application for the property at 18 Morton Place.  The email suggested that the shape of the property lot does not accommodate any of the potential preservation solutions that had been explored.  Commission members considered and discussed this additional information.  A motion was made that the property at 18 Morton Place be considered “Preferably Preserved” and subject to a five month demolition delay period beginning on July 20, 2017.  Commission members voted 4-0 in favor of the motion.   
A demolition permit application has been received for 164 Turner Road.  Doug Smith will contact the applicant to schedule a Commission visit to the property. 

4.  Form B Inventory Review
Lyle Nyberg presented the Commission with a set of Form Bs including 88 Scituate Avenue, 3 Driftway, and 95 Hatherly Road, along with a continuation of a previously submitted Form B for 6 Roberts Drive.  Commission members affirmed their support for the submission of these documents to the state historical commission.

5.  Adjournment 

The meeting adjourned at 8:28 pm. 

6. Next Meeting

The next meeting of the Commission is planned for Thursday, August 17, 2017 at the GAR Hall.  
